
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – April 12, 2021  

 

Present:  Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

• Town Business Meeting will be held on May 11, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill 

Fire Station.  This will be a regular town meeting (although masks and social distancing 

will be required) where we will vote on warrant articles 3-18 which includes the 2021 

budget. Budget information can be found on the town website www.sugarhillnh.org. 

 

Margo shared a new letter in regard to the solar project for the members to review. 

 

The Willing Worker’s would like to have a drive through event at the Meetinghouse on May 11th 

from 4-7 pm.  Jennifer will confirm that the fire apparatus will not be parked there before 

approving. 

 

The board received a letter from the NH Department of Revenue in regard to information a 

resident shared with them in regard to current use at the August 2018 Planning Board Meeting.  

Jennifer will send the information to the Planning Board for their review. 

 

Jennifer advised that the Franconia Pantry will accept the items from the Sugar Hill Pantry. 

 

Peter Carbonneau asked if the broken pavement in front of the Crapo Building might be repaved 

when the State comes through and does Route 117 this summer.  Jennifer will speak with the 

DOT Foreman. 

 

The Town received the 2020 Media Ratio 96.5% and the Equalization Ratio 92.2% from the 

Department of Revenue. 

 

Margo gave a Health Officer update. 

 

MS. CONNORS made a motion to approve the meeting regular minutes of April 5, 2021, 

seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday April 19, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing 

and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 

http://www.sugarhillnh.org/

